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consider additional factors, including 
whether— 

(A) Any of the individual components 
of the ROCA supervisory rating of a 
branch or agency of a foreign bank is 
rated ‘‘3’’ or worse; 

(B) The results of any off-site surveil-
lance indicate a deterioration in the 
condition of the office; 

(C) The size, relative importance, and 
role of a particular office when re-
viewed in the context of the foreign 
bank’s entire U.S. operations otherwise 
necessitate an annual examination; 
and 

(D) The condition of the foreign bank 
gives rise to such a need. 

(iii)(A) Except as provided in para-
graph (c)(2)(iii)(B) of this section, from 
December 2, 2020 through December 31, 
2021, for purposes of determining eligi-
bility for the extended examination 
cycle described in paragraph (c)(2) of 
this section, the total assets of a 
branch or agency shall be determined 
based on the lesser of: 

(1) The total assets of the branch or 
agency as of December 31, 2019; and 

(2) The total assets of the branch or 
agency as of the end of the most recent 
calendar quarter. 

(B) The relief provided under para-
graph (c)(2)(iii)(A) of this section does 
not apply to a branch or agency if the 
Board determines that permitting the 
branch or agency to determine its as-
sets in accordance with that paragraph 
would not be commensurate with the 
risk profile of the branch or agency. 
When making this determination, the 
Board will consider all relevant fac-
tors, including the extent of asset 
growth of the branch or agency since 
December 31, 2019; the causes of such 
growth, including whether growth oc-
curred as a result of mergers or acqui-
sitions; whether such growth is likely 
to be temporary or permanent; whether 
the branch or agency has become in-
volved in any additional activities 
since December 31, 2019; the asset size 
of any parent companies; and the type 
of assets held by the branch or agency. 
In making a determination pursuant to 
this paragraph (c)(2)(iii)(B), the Board 
will apply notice and response proce-
dures in the same manner and to the 
same extent as the notice and response 
procedures in 12 CFR 263.202. 

(3) Authority to conduct more frequent 
examinations. Nothing in paragraphs 
(c)(1) and (2) of this section limits the 
authority of the Board to examine any 
U.S. branch or agency of a foreign bank 
as frequently as it deems necessary. 

[Reg. K, 66 FR 54374, Oct. 26, 2001, as amended 
at 72 FR 17802, Apr. 10, 2007; 81 FR 10069, Feb. 
29, 2016; 83 FR 43965, Aug. 29, 2018; 85 FR 77360, 
Dec. 2, 2020] 

§ 211.27 Disclosure of supervisory in-
formation to foreign supervisors. 

(a) Disclosure by Board. The Board 
may disclose information obtained in 
the course of exercising its supervisory 
or examination authority to a foreign 
bank regulatory or supervisory author-
ity, if the Board determines that dis-
closure is appropriate for bank super-
visory or regulatory purposes and will 
not prejudice the interests of the 
United States. 

(b) Confidentiality. Before making any 
disclosure of information pursuant to 
paragraph (a) of this section, the Board 
shall obtain, to the extent necessary, 
the agreement of the foreign bank reg-
ulatory or supervisory authority to 
maintain the confidentiality of such 
information to the extent possible 
under applicable law. 

§ 211.28 Provisions applicable to 
branches and agencies: limitation 
on loans to one borrower. 

(a) Limitation on loans to one borrower. 
Except as provided in paragraph (b) of 
this section, the total loans and exten-
sions of credit by all the state branches 
and state agencies of a foreign bank 
outstanding to a single borrower at one 
time shall be aggregated with the total 
loans and extensions of credit by all 
federal branches and federal agencies 
of the same foreign bank outstanding 
to such borrower at the time; and shall 
be subject to the limitations and other 
provisions of section 5200 of the Re-
vised Statutes (12 U.S.C. 84), and the 
regulations promulgated thereunder, in 
the same manner that extensions of 
credit by a federal branch or federal 
agency are subject to section 4(b) of 
the IBA (12 U.S.C. 3102(b)) as if such 
state branches and state agencies were 
federal branches and federal agencies. 

(b) Preexisting loans and extensions of 
credit. Any loans or extensions of credit 
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to a single borrower that were origi-
nated prior to December 19, 1991, by a 
state branch or state agency of the 
same foreign bank and that, when ag-
gregated with loans and extensions of 
credit by all other branches and agen-
cies of the foreign bank, exceed the 
limits set forth in paragraph (a) of this 
section, may be brought into compli-
ance with such limitations through 
routine repayment, provided that any 
new loans or extensions of credit (in-
cluding renewals of existing unfunded 
credit lines, or extensions of the matu-
rities of existing loans) to the same 
borrower shall comply with the limits 
set forth in paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion. 

§ 211.29 Applications by state branches 
and state agencies to conduct ac-
tivities not permissible for federal 
branches. 

(a) Scope. A state branch or state 
agency shall file with the Board a prior 
written application for permission to 
engage in or continue to engage in any 
type of activity that: 

(1) Is not permissible for a federal 
branch, pursuant to statute, regula-
tion, official bulletin or circular, or 
order or interpretation issued in writ-
ing by the Comptroller; or 

(2) Is rendered impermissible due to a 
subsequent change in statute, regula-
tion, official bulletin or circular, writ-
ten order or interpretation, or decision 
of a court of competent jurisdiction. 

(b) Exceptions. No application shall be 
required by a state branch or state 
agency to conduct any activity that is 
otherwise permissible under applicable 
state and federal law or regulation and 
that: 

(1) Has been determined by the FDIC, 
pursuant to 12 CFR 362.4(c)(3)(i) 
through (c)(3)(ii)(A), not to present a 
significant risk to the affected deposit 
insurance fund; 

(2) Is permissible for a federal 
branch, but the Comptroller imposes a 
quantitative limitation on the conduct 
of such activity by the federal branch; 

(3) Is conducted as agent rather than 
as principal, provided that the activity 
is one that could be conducted by a 
state-chartered bank headquartered in 
the same state in which the branch or 
agency is licensed; or 

(4) Any other activity that the Board 
has determined may be conducted by 
any state branch or state agency of a 
foreign bank without further applica-
tion to the Board. 

(c) Contents of application. An applica-
tion submitted pursuant to paragraph 
(a) of this section shall be in letter 
form and shall contain the following 
information: 

(1) A brief description of the activity, 
including the manner in which it will 
be conducted, and an estimate of the 
expected dollar volume associated with 
the activity; 

(2) An analysis of the impact of the 
proposed activity on the condition of 
the U.S. operations of the foreign bank 
in general, and of the branch or agency 
in particular, including a copy, if avail-
able, of any feasibility study, manage-
ment plan, financial projections, busi-
ness plan, or similar document con-
cerning the conduct of the activity; 

(3) A resolution by the applicant’s 
board of directors or, if a resolution is 
not required pursuant to the appli-
cant’s organizational documents, evi-
dence of approval by senior manage-
ment, authorizing the conduct of such 
activity and the filing of this applica-
tion; 

(4) If the activity is to be conducted 
by a state branch insured by the FDIC, 
statements by the applicant: 

(i) Of whether or not it is in compli-
ance with 12 CFR 346.19 (Pledge of As-
sets) and 12 CFR 346.20 (Asset Mainte-
nance); 

(ii) That it has complied with all re-
quirements of the FDIC concerning an 
application to conduct the activity and 
the status of the application, including 
a copy of the FDIC’s disposition of such 
application, if available; and 

(iii) Explaining why the activity will 
pose no significant risk to the deposit 
insurance fund; and 

(5) Any other information that the 
Reserve Bank deems appropriate. 

(d) Factors considered in determination. 
(1) The Board shall consider the fol-
lowing factors in determining whether 
a proposed activity is consistent with 
sound banking practice: 

(i) The types of risks, if any, the ac-
tivity poses to the U.S. operations of 
the foreign banking organization in 
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